THE CONFEDERATED SALISH AND KOOTENAI TRIBES
OF THE FLATHEAD NATION

SALISH ROOTENAI
NATION

Joseph E. Dupuis - Executive Secretary Vern L. Clairmont - Executive Treasurer Leon Bourdon - Sergeant-at-Arms

July 3, 2002

P.O. Box 278
Pablo, Montana 59855
(406) 675-2700
FAX (406) 275-2806
E-mail: csktcouncil@cskt.org



RECEIVED 36402 JUL 15 2002

CBFWA

TRIBAL COUNCIL MEMBERS:

D. Fred Matt - Chairman
Jami Hamel - Vice Chair
Carole J. Lankford - Secretary
Lloyd D. Irvine - Treasurer
Joel A. Clairmont
Margaret Goode
Mary Lefthand
Elmer "Sonny" Morigeau
Charles D. "Denny" Orr
Ron Trahan

Steve Wright, BPA Administrator Bonneville Power Administration PO Box 3621 Portland, OR 97208-3621

Dear Mr. Wright:

Thank you for meeting with members of the Confederated Salish and Kootenai Tribes (Tribes) including myself on Friday, April 12, 2002. It was helpful to identify some of the key issues still facing the Tribes and the Bonneville Power Administration (BPA) in the funding of Projects #24018 and #24019.

Following the meeting the Tribes received two letters from Sarah McNary containing BPA's interpretation of the meeting and how BPA intends to proceed in providing funding to the Tribes. This letter is to inform you that the Tribes do not agree with BPA's recommendation to move forward with the projects at the current proposed funding level.

In fact, it was our understanding that Bob Austin, Sarah McNary, and Phil Keys would come to the Flathead Indian Reservation for a field visit and to continue discussions on adequate funding levels prior to making a decision. And, since our tentatively scheduled field visit coinciding with the NWPPC meeting in Montana in May did not coordinate with BPA staff schedules, the Tribes at this time would like to cordially invite you to the Flathead Indian Reservation to further continue these discussions on July 24th and 25th of this year.

There are several issues we would like to further discus with BPA at the above proposed July meeting. Specifically, the Tribes would like to reiterate how strongly we feel about the funding restrictions placed on the projects and hope you will reassess BPA's interpretation of the Tribe's habitat acquisition proposal. We are greatly concerned about the lack of resources delegated for the acquisition of habitat related to resident fish, and the denial of funding for the WL/sharp-tailed grouse element (as previously approved by the region in the multi-tiered process of 1999-2000).

• Page 2 July 3, 2002

We believe that your decision to fund only portions of Projects #24018 and #24019 is based on a failure to recognize the tie to sub-basin level mitigation and is inconsistent with the newly adopted NWPPC Fish and Wildlife Program. The Tribes are also concerned that the BPA funding of projects are also inconsistent with NWPPC, ISRP, and CBFWA approval and recommendations. However, since the Tribes are spending Tribal dollars to cover the portions that were carried forward from previous years, further debate on the issue seems irrelevant. Therefore, we will send (under a separate cover letter) statements of work for BPA to proceed with the separate contracts as stated in your letter dated April 17, 2002 for Flathead Lake Monitoring and Watershed Coordination.

It is the Tribe's desire to provide your office with all the information needed in order to come to a complete agreement. At this time, we want it to be known that continuing to imply agreement and attempting to force the Tribes to accept funding at less than 25% of the previously approved level is not acceptable. Therefore, it is imperative that we follow through with a field visit and meet to further discuss these issues.

Please contact my office to confirm your availability in July. I look forward to BPA's visit to the Flathead Nation and the culmination of this important process.

Sincerely,

Fred Matt,

Tribal Council Chairman

cc: Sarah McNary, BPA Manager of Fish and Wildlife

Bob Austin, BPA Deputy Manager of Fish and Wildlife

Representative Dennis Rehberg, Montana Congressional Delegation

Senator Max Baucus, Montana Congressional Delegation

Senator Conrad Burns, Montana Congressional Delegation

Ed Bartlett, NWPPC Council Member

John Hines, NWPPC Council Member

Tom Karier, NWPPC Council Committees Chairman

Eric Block, NWPPC Council Member

Jim Kempton, NWPPC Council Member

Larry Cassidy, NWPPC Council Chairman

Judi Danielson, NWPPC Council Vice-Chairperson

Steve Crow, NWPPC Executive Director/Executive Decision

Gary Aitken, Sr., CBFWA Chairman/Kootenai Tribe of Idaho

Colleen Cawston, CBFWA Chairperson/Confederated Tribes of the Colville Reservation

Anne Badgley, CBFWA Regional Director

Blaine Edmo, CBFWA Chairman

Steve Huffaker, CBFWA Director

Page 3
 July 3, 2002

Jeff Koenings, CBFWA Director/Washington Department of Fish & Wildlife

Lindsay Ball, CBFWA Director/Fish & Wildlife

Virgil Lewis, Sr., CBFWA Chairman/Confederated Tribes and Bands of the Yakama Nation

Larry Peterman, CBFWA Director Montana Fish & Wildlife

Bill Shake, CBFWA Deputy Director/US Fish & Wildlife Service

Albert Teeman, CBFWA Chairman/Burns Paiute Tribe

Olney Patt, CBFWA Chairman/Confederated Tribes of the Warm Springs Reservation of Oregon

Rod Sando, CBFWA Member/Columbia Basin Fish & Wildlife Authority

Paul Ashly, CBFWA Member/Washington Department of Fish & Wildlife

Susan Barnes, CBFWA Member/Oregon Department of Fish & Wildlife

Matthew Berger, CBFWA Member/Confederated Tribes of the Colville Reservation

Catriona Black, CBFWA Member/Columbia River Inter-Tribal Fish Commission, Watershed Department

Claudeo Broncho, CBFWA Member/Shoshone-Bannock Tribes of Fort Hall

Gary Burke, CBFWA Member/Confederated Tribes of the Umatilla Indian Reservation

Shelly Clark, CBFWA Member/Confederated Tribes of the Colville Reservation

Chad Colter, CBFWA Member/Shoshone-Bannock Tribes of Fort Hall

Terry Courtney, Sr., CBFWA Member/Confederated Tribes of the Warm Springs Reservation of Oregon

Guy Dodson, Sr., CBFWA Member/Shoshone-Paiute Tribes of Duck Valley Reservation Lynn DuCharme, CBFWA Member/Confederated Salish & Kootenai Tribes of the Flathead Reservation

Ray Entz, CBFWA Member/Kalispel Tribe

Les Everts, CBFWA Member/Confederated Salish & Kootenai Tribes of the Flathead Reservation

Amos First Raised, CBFWA Member/Burns Paiute Tribe

Terry Gibson, CBFWA Member/Shoshone-Paiute Tribes of Duck Valley Reservation

Jeff Hagener, CBFWA Member/Montana Fish, Wildlife & Parks

Peter Hassemer, CBFWA Member/Idaho Department of Fish & Game

Lynn Hatcher, CBFWA Member/Confederated Tribes and Bands of the Yakama Nation, Fisheries

Steve Huffaker, CBFWA Director/Idaho Department of Fish & Game

Chris Hunter, CBFWA Member/Montana Fish, Wildlife & Parks

Sue Ireland, CBFWA Member/Kootenai Tribe of Idaho

Gary James, CBFWA Member/Confederated Tribes of the Umatilla Indian Reservation Dave Johnson, CBFWA Member/Nez Perce Tribe

David H. Johnson, CBFWA Member/Washington Department of Fish & Wildlife, Science Team Member

B.J. Kieffer, CBFWA Member/Spokane Tribe of Indians, Natural Resources

Keith Kutchins, CBFWA Member/Shoshone-Bannock Tribes of Fort Hall

Brian Lipscomb, CBFWA Member/Confederated Salish & Kootenai Tribes of the Flathead Reservation

Paul Lumley, CBFWA Member/Columbia River Inter-Tribal Fish Commission, Watershed Dept.

Page 4
 July 3, 2002

Robert Matt, CBFWA Member/Coeur d'Alene Tribe

Jay Minthorn, CBFWA Member/Confederated Tribes of the Umatilla Indian Reservation, Chair, Fish & Wildlife Committee

Glen Nenema, CBFWA Member/Kalispel Tribe

Tony Nigro, CBFWA Member/Oregon Department of Fish & Wildlife, Fish Division

Alfred M. Nomee, CBFWA Member/Coeur d'Alene Tribe, Natural Resources

Patty O'Toole, CBFWA Member/Confederated Tribes of the Warm Springs Reservation of Oregon

Fred Olney, CBFWA Member/U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service

Deane Osterman, CBFWA Member/Kalispel Tribe

John Palensky, CBFWA Member/National Marine Fisheries Service

Samuel Penney, CBFWA Member/Nez Perce Tribe

Alfred Peone, CBFWA Member/Spokane Tribe of Indians

Joe Peone, CBFWA Member/Confederated Tribes of the Colville Reservation

Larry Peterman, CBFWA Director/Montana Fish, Wildlife & Parks

Ronald Peters, CBFWA Member/Coeur d'Alene Tribe

John Platt, CBFWA Member/Columbia River Inter-Trial Fish Committee

Phil Roger, CBFWA Member/Columbia River Inter-Tribal Fish Commission

Ken Rutherford, CBFWA Member/Oregon Department of Fish & Wildlife

Don Sampson, CBFWA Member/Columbia River Inter-Tribal Fish Commission

Howard Schaller, CBFWA Member/U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service

Carl Scheeler, CBFWA Member/Confederated Tribes of the Umatilla

Gregg Servheen, CBFWA Member/Idaho Department of Fish & Game

Sue Seven, CBFWA Executive Assistant/Columbia River Inter-Tribal Fish Committee

Warren Seyler, CBFWA Member/Spokane Tribe of Indians

Gary Sims, CBFWA Member/National Marine Fisheries Service

Maureen Smith, CBFWA Member/U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service

Dave Statler, CBFWA Member/Nez Perce Tribe

Ernie Stensgar, CBFWA Member/Couer d'Alene Tribe

Doug Taki, CBFWA Member/Shoshone-Bannock Tribes of Fort Hall

Ron Trahan, CBFWA Member/Confederated Salish & Kootenai Tribes of the Flathead Reservation

Bill Tweit, CBFWA Member/Washington Department of Fish & Wildlife, Intergovernmental Policy

Mary Verner, CBFWA Member/Spokane Tribe of Indians

Robert Wahpat, CBFWA Member/Yakama Nation

Jess Wenick, CBFWA Member/Burns Paiute Tribe

Bill Wiles, CBFWA Member/Upper Columbia nited Tribes